TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES APRIL 22, 2002

PRESENT: Chairman Penny, Selectman Prokop and Sherry Miller.

7:00 p.m. Meeting called to order -

Approval of minutes -

The minutes of April 15, 2002 were reviewed and approved.

7:00 p.m. Fire Chief -

Chief Beauchamp let the Selectmen know that he and his department decided to purchase the new fire truck through E-One. Selectman Prokop inquired if a proposal could be sent to possibly get a further discount. Chief Beauchamp agreed to set up a meeting with E-One and the Selectmen to negotiate a purchase price.

7:15 p.m. Tom Mangieri and Jen Cunningham -

The Selectmen met with Tom Mangieri and Jen Cunningham from Paxamo Designs to discuss the possibility of establishing a website for the Town. Mr. Mangieri and Ms. Cunningham would like to have a memo sent to all committee chairpersons and department heads to inquire if they would be interested in being apart of the website. They would like to arrange meeting with committees and department heads in May or June with the hopes of coming back to the Selectmen with a proposal in July or August.

7:45 p.m. Martha Brown & Steve Blood -

Martha Brown owner of Pine Haven on Routes 9 & 31 expressed concern that the State of NH –DOT was using part of her property to store construction material and as a truck turn around. It's believed that the portion in question is the Old Route 9, which was given to the Town by the State in the '60's. The office will contact the State Engineer in charge of the project to address this issue. Ms. Brown had also requested that if the land in question is owned by the Town, if we would ask them not to use it, as her business will be opening Memorial Day weekend and this could have an effect on it.

Sidewalk Grant Application -

Selectman Prokop stated that the grant application for the improvements to Main Street was granted, and we were rewarded 100% (\$337,000). The Town was rated as one of the best projects, receiving 73 points out of 80.

Aiken Barn update -

The Aiken Barn project has gone out to bid. The details are available at Town Hall.

The next meeting will be May 6, 2002 at 7:00 p.m. unless otherwise posted.